A Non Profit Benefit Organization For Retired Men Devoted to the Promotion Of Independence and Dignity of Retirement

Chaplain Wayne Myers - 677-0281



EDITOR Harry Shirley - 677-1066

ASSISTANT EDITOR Stewart Messenger - 676-5619

PUBLISHED BY BRANCH 95

GOLD COUNTRY BRANCH 95

BULLETIN 1972

MARAI

FERRUARY 2003

2003 ELECTED OFFICERS			DIRECTORS		
Big SIR	530-677-7764 530-677-5884 916-354-0271	Malco Gary Jack	r Shirley (PBS) olm Ramsay Woolsey Reynolds (PBS) ner Curtright	916-939-2466 916-773-8238 530-677-3800	
Asst. TreasurerJim January 916-933-3173 Honorary Life MembersErnie Thomas, Al Kaiser			Greg Rhine9 AREA 19 GOVERNO Bill Short5 Paul Meyers, #19 Golf Chair5		
	CHAIR	MEN			
Attendance	Computers	Paul Tomlinson Brian Upton Al Schmidt Steve Thomson	Publicity	Ray Cormie Bill Yeage Cecil Shelle Charlie Kirl Marvin Smith Bob Carlquis Ross Walters	

BIG SIR Ron Waisner 645-5422

Congratulations to our Membership Chairman, Steve Thomson, who reports that we have six new members (two transfers) for January and February and three more for March. Also, be sure to thank the members who volunteer for various positions as officers or committee chairmen and who work hard to make Branch #95 run smoothly. We will be looking for candidates interested in serving in any capacity for the year 2004. Nominations must be finalized by June 1st. Please contact any one of our officers or directors if you can

Also, don't forget to indicate your interest in attending the Giants game on July 24 by using the sign-up sheet. Also talk to Travel Chairman, Ross Walter if you are interested in the SIR 45th Anniversary cruise to Alaska or the 2003 Sacramento Jazz Festival

A very special thank you!!!!! Sir Bob Butt served as our club historian for the past five years. For those of us who have seen and read the beautiful history books prepared by Bob realize the time and effort put in to complete them. He covered all of the monthly meetings as well as special coverage of our annual Ladies Day and Christmas luncheons. Bob also served as our official photographer. Bob's health has forced him to retire and Al Schmidt has agreed to replace him. Many, many thanks to our old friend and fellow sir!!

Broker's Turn in the Barrel

- 1. Q. What's the difference between a pigeon and a stockbroker? A. The pigeon can still make a deposit on a BMW.
- 2. "Get my broker, Miss Jones." "Yes Sir, stock or pawn?"

LITTLE SIR Tom Gamble 677-7764

Our March speaker, Anthony M. Belli, will speak on "California's Anarchy Period and Mining Camp Justice". Anthony is an El Dorado County historian and writer. He writes regular features for the Around Here magazine, County times and Review and Lost Treasure magazine. Some of his historical essays are available on the El Dorado County web page at www.co.el-dorado.ca.us. Next month we will hear from scientist Andrew Groover speaking on the programs of the U.S. Forest Service Institute of Forest Genetics.

I want to thank all of our members for the attention and courtesy shown toward Elaine Whitehurst who was representing the Shingle Springs Rancheria Casino. A controversial development that was politely questioned by some members. Thanks!

March Birthdays: Jeff Eklund, Bob Eyrich, Chuck Fleming, Charlie Kirk, Bob Perry, Tom Schumacher, Harry Shirley, Marv Smith, Norb Witt and Bill Yeager.

SUNSHINE CORNER Marv Smith (916) 933-3464

We may be missing Stan Budo at lunch toady. Stan is scheduled for a knee operation on our meeting date. If you do miss the meeting, Stan, recuperate quickly,

In the sunshine column, we have an opportunity to point out the many good things happening to our fellow members as well as concern for those ill or deceased. In order to keep everyone informed, we need the cooperation of our members to let me know of glad or sad events. Please call me if you know of any happy event or if one of our members is ill or incapacitated.

Envy! Envy! Envy!

Greg Rhine and Jack Harris are both in Hawaii! Greg lived there many years ago and is going to spend two weeks. Jack is going to spend the next month there. Have a good time guys! (Envy is the color of green.)

SAND TRAPS Paul Tomlinson (916) 939-8390 and Brian Upton (916) 939-6601

Our first two outings in March are at Mather on Tuesday the 11th and Antelope Greens on Friday the 14th. Come out and enjoy the golf! If you are new at golf or feel that you are not good enough, don't despair, join us. We are mostly hackers with a few good players. We just have fun!!!

Results for the month of February follow:

	First	Second	Third	CT Pin
Mather AFB, 2/11	T. Trafzer	P. Myers	A. Rollins	P. Tomlinson
Cordova, 2/14	R. Waisner	B. Johnston	R. White	R. Waisner
Wildhawk, 2/20	B. Hendrickson	B. Roth	S. DeSilva	B. Hendrickson
Empire Ranch, 2/27	L. Goodrich	B. Hendrickson	B. Roth	B. Hendrickson

Golf Quotes

"I've spent most of my life golfing, the rest I've just wasted."

"Golf is a game in which you yell, "fore", shoot six, and write down five."

[&]quot;The only time my prayers are never answered is on the golf course."



The District Governor has asked that the attendance and travel rules be distributed in the monthly bulletin.

Attendance: Rule 60 – Members are obligated to attend all regular luncheon meetings unless prevented by illness or absence from the branch locale. Rule 100 – A member may be notified in writing by his branch of the pending termination of his membership (Rule 107) if he is responsible for any of the following:

 a) Miss three consecutive regular meetings without being excused by contacting the designated Attendance person prior to the meeting date.

b) Non-attendance at six (6) regular luncheon meetings within the previous twelve (12) consecutive month; Note: Excused meetings may not be included.

c) Attendance at Ladies Day functions may be excluded at the discretion of the Executive Committee.

Alcohol warnings

The consumption of alcohol may cause you to think you can sing.

The consumption of alcohol may cause you to tell your friends over and over again that you love them.

The consumption of alcohol may create the illusion that you are tougher, smarter, faster and better looking than most people.

Any item to appear in the April 2003 Bulletin must be in the hands of Harry Shirley, 677-1066, by Monday, April 7th.

Harry Shirley 3750 Dita Ct. Cameron Park, CA 95682



First Class